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KANMANTOO-CALLINGTON COMMUNITY CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE (KCCCC)

Master Planning Working Party Meeting

DRAFT NOTES

5.00 pm – 6.00pm
Thursday 8th December 2016
at Callington Memorial Hall

In attendance
Bev Robertson
Carol Bailey
Fiona Challen
Garry Duncan
Harry Seager
Ed Thomas
Alistair Walsh
Lachlan Wallace
Greg Drew (from SA Mining History Group)
David Ellis (Neutrog)
Bob Goreing

Apologies
Kathy Schneider Roberts

The aim of the meeting was to:

 update the KCCCC Master Planning Working Party on progress by Hillgrove in identifying suitable
candidates for a Playford Trust scholarship

 finalise the draft Project Brief designed to assist Playford Trust scholarship proponents and add
comments and suggestions to the draft Project Brief to add further value to this document

 begin discussions on priority projects for the community to ensure that these are considered in
the core project for the Playford Trust scholarship holder or can easily be added by others once
this work is commenced

1. Playford Trust scholarship update

Lachlan provided an update of progress in identifying a potential candidate for the scholarship.
He said that he had been in contact with the Trust and through them, had spoken with the
University of South Australia about likely candidates.

Lachlan said that the preferred skills sets appeared to be in the geospatial science area to
support the deliverables from the project that included a project proposal, a concept plan and
GIS maps. However an important part of the project was to encourage proponents to add their
own ideas and draw from their particular strengths to add value to the project and include these
in their proposals.

Carol provided a contact from Flinders University who she had found helpful in her personal
experience in a similar field and Lachlan said that he would follow this up.
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Lachlan said that he expected the project would take about 3- 4 months to complete with the
proponent devoting the equivalent of about one day a week. He said that the project was likely
to be scheduled in Semester Two 2017. It was pointed out that there was a time imperative due
to the on-going schedule of works in the mine closure and completion plan (MCCP) and the time
required to meet the regulatory requirements to deliver changes to this plan.

Suggestions were made to ensure the project provided early insight into possible changes to the
MCCP with particular reference to reinforcing the importance of early engagement with the
KCCCC and the wider community. This was to ensure that work done to date helped to inform
and speed up the process.

Lachlan spoke briefly about the selection process for the candidate. Garry reinforced the
importance of the candidates’ proposals and the value that each individual may add. He
suggested that a creative approach that complemented the Master Plan should be highly
regarded and reiterated the importance of consulting with the wider community.

Action:

 Lachlan to follow up with the contact provided by Carol

 Lachlan to continue working with the Trust and the University (ies) to progress the award of
the scholarship

2. Finalise the draft Project Brief designed to assist Playford Trust scholarship proponents

Copies of the draft Project Brief had been previously circulated by e mail to KCCCC Members and
hard copies were provided at this meeting.

Bob spoke briefly about the purpose of the Project Brief as a set of resources rather than a
definitive set of tasks. He said that this was in recognition of the importance of the individual
proponents developing their own proposals as part of their formal assessment and adding value
to the project.

The draft Project Brief was discussed with the following suggestions noted:

 the importance of the mapping process to identify and accurately locate the various items of
interest (social / historical, environmental and infrastructure) in the study area

 the potential for the project to integrate community ideas and priorities (already identified)
and provide a concept plan as an overlay to the GIS maps

 the potential for other stakeholders to add ‘modules’ from their interest areas on the same
platform as the project to expedite the process in recognition of the limited scope of the
work undertaken by the scholarship holder. Examples of this were:

o Greg Drew pointed out that the papers presented at the recent SA Mining History
Group’s workshop on topics like geology, natural environment, mining / smelting
and social history were available and could be easily accessed

o The potential to link up other nearby resources like the Aclare mine was identified
o Alistair and Harry pointed out the impacts on development that the surrender

process of the Mining Regulator for mining tenements and the development role of
Council under the Development Act (respectively) may play on the potential future
land use options for the study area.
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It was pointed out that the approach suggested required the technology used in the project to
be recognised and accessible for others so that they could add and integrate modules to the
project at a later date.

Action:

 KCCCC members to identify other opportunities for their particular areas of interest / roles
to being developed as ‘modules’ to the project

 Lachlan to check that the technological platform to be used by the project would allow for
the addition of modules to be prepared by others as described above.

3. Priority project elements for the community

David spoke about the opportunity to retain all or part of the current Hillgrove access road for
use by mainly heavy traffic from other enterprises now and into the future. He spoke about the
potential for part of this road to be sealed to enhance this opportunity for future road users.
David reiterated Neutrog’s willingness to be involved in things like investigating necessary
research.

David spoke briefly on other related initiatives that Neutrog may contribute to community
development like enhancing the old silos (from 1970’s mining operations) that are located on
their site.

Action:

 Bob was asked to ensure that the future of the Hillgrove Access Road was identified as a
priority for consideration in the project (and its on-going modules).

The meeting closed at 6.20 pm.


